Hessett Millennium Committee

IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENT

The HMC held its Annual General Meeting on Monday 3rd February. Attendance was better than previous years and the discussions from the Committee and the floor were interesting, thought-provoking and offered those present the chance to reminisce about bygone events.

With each officer of the Committee not seeking to stand for re-election, new candidates for Chairman, Vice-chairman, Treasurer and Secretary were sought. Unfortunately no volunteers were forthcoming.

It is, therefore, with heavy heart that I find myself writing to announce the dissolution of the Hessett Millennium Committee with immediate effect.

All is not lost though! The HMC has surplus funds and the meeting agreed that those funds should be held in custody should a villager or group of villagers have an idea for an event, occasion or group that will foster or promote social, sporting, recreational or cultural activity in the village.

Custodians of the funds have been elected from the villagers assembled at the HMC AGM. They will meet to discuss and agree how villagers can access the funds and a further notice will be published in a forthcoming Parish magazine.

Finally I would like to offer my sincerest thanks to HMC members past and present for the wonderful work they undertook.

Tony Edwards
Vice-chairman (outgoing)